
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE  JUNE 18, 2001 

SIDEWALK PLACEMENT 
ON THE EAST SIDE OF JOHN DEISMAN BLVD. 

 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Development Services & Public Works seeks Council direction: 
 
With respect to the location of the proposed sidewalk within the east boulevard of John Deisman 
Blvd., from Domingo Street at the south end to Mainland Crescent at the north end. 

Purpose 

To report to Council the outcome of the community meeting (representatives from 16 of 48 
abutting homes attended) with respect to the location of the sidewalk on the east side of John 
Deisman Boulevard. 
 
At it�s meeting of June 4, 2001, Committee of the Whole recommended �that this matter be 
referred to the Committee of the Whole meeting of June 18, 2001�. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

At the Committee of the Whole meeting on September 18, 2000 a deputation was received 
requesting the deletion of the proposed sidewalk on the east side of John Deisman Blvd.  
 
On September 25, 2000, Vaughan Council ratified the following resolution: 
 

�That the deputation of Ms. Denise Mammoliti, 391 John Deisman Blvd., Maple, 
L6A 3G7, and written submission, be received and that staff provide a report 
addressing the issues identified by the deputant; and 

 
That the construction of the sidewalk on the east side of John Deisman Blvd., be 
put on hold until a Community Meeting is held and that Engineering staff be 
available to attend the meeting.� 

  
Pursuant to Council direction, notice of a community information meeting was delivered to 29 of 
the 48 homes abutting the subject sidewalk on the east side of John Deisman Blvd.  The 
remaining 19 homes were still under construction and therefore not occupied.  The information 
meeting was held on October 12, 2000.  Residents from 20 of the homes attended the meeting. 
At this meeting an overview of the City sidewalk policy was presented by the Engineering 
Department staff who advised that sidewalk on the east side of John Deisman Blvd. is required in 
accordance with the City�s sidewalk location policy.  The residents outlined their concerns (safety, 
property devaluation and space), and confirmed that they wish the requirement for the sidewalk 
on the east side of John Deisman Blvd. be deleted. 

 
The residents also requested that in the event the sidewalk has to be constructed as planned that 
the feasibility of locating the sidewalk closer to the curb be reviewed.  Staff have completed this 
review and the sidewalk cannot be moved closer to the curb due to the location of other utilities, 
such as street lights, hydro transformers and Bell pedestals. 
 
A staff report was forwarded to the Committee of the Whole on February 5, 2001, which 
addressed Ms. Denise Mammoliti�s concerns and recommended the proposed sidewalks on the 
east side of John Deisman Blvd. be constructed in accordance with the requirements of the 



 

 

sidewalk location policy and the subdivision agreement.  Then, on February 12, 2001, Council 
directed (Attachment #2): 
 

�That the matter be deferred to a future Committee of the Whole meeting 
following a community meeting involving the builders, developers, staff, the local 
Councillor and any other interested Member of Council; and 
 
That the deputation of Ms. Denise Mammoliti, 391 John Deisman Blvd. Maple, 
L6A 3G7, be received.� 

 
Pursuant to Council direction, a meeting was held with builders, developers, staff, local 
Councillor and representatives from homes abutting the subject sidewalk on April 2, 2001. 
Subsequently the local Councillor�s office coordinated and notified residents of another 
community meeting which was held at the Council Chamber on May 22, 2001 with residents, the 
Engineering Department staff and local Councillor.  Residents from 16 of the 48 homes attended 
the meeting.  The deletion of the subject sidewalk was ruled out as an option on account of 
possible liability issues facing the City.  The discussion focused on relocating the sidewalk with 
due consideration to the as-built site conditions.  In the end, it was narrowed down to two 
options: 

 
1. Locating the subject sidewalk in accordance with the approved Engineering drawings; 

and 
2. Meandering the subject sidewalk as delineated in Attachment No. 1. 

 
Staff outlined concerns with the option of meandering the subject sidewalk as follow: 

 
1. There is very little room to meander the subject sidewalk between the curb and 

the street furniture, with the result that the sidewalk would look like a straight 
sidewalk being forcefully meandered or constructed incorrectly.  It would not be a 
smooth meandering sidewalk; 

2. In order to meander the sidewalk smoothly, street furnitures (e.g. street lights, 
hydro transformers, Bell pedestals etc.) would have to be relocated, which would 
be expensive.  There are 10 hydro transformers and 10 street lights along the 
subject sidewalk.  At least 4 (maybe more) hydro transformers would have to be 
relocated; each costs approximately $5,000.00 (relocating street light would cost 
roughly $1,500.00 each); 

3. It is impractical to relocate the hydro transformers.  Presently, the transformers 
are built as close to the curb as possible.  Hydro Vaughan stipulates that the 
transformers cannot be any closer than 1.2 meters from the curb.  Relocating the 
transformers closer to the property line would not be to the liking of the residents.  
Relocating transformers elsewhere in front of homes which do not have any 
transformer now will face objection from these home-owners as well; 

4. At present, the developer has constructed the street furnitures in accordance with 
the approved Engineering drawings.  There is no mechanism within the 
Subdivision Agreement requiring the developer to relocate those street furnitures 
at his own cost; 

5. By meandering the subject sidewalk, it does not provide any benefits in being 
able to park more than 1 vehicle in tandem on the driveway; and 

6. After snowing, sidewalk and boulevard will be covered with snow.  Then, the 
sidewalk snow-plougher will not be able to identify the location of sidewalk and 
will hence damage the boulevard sodding, which will not be appreciated by the 
home owners. 

 
At the end of the meeting, a vote on the layout of the subject sidewalk was carried out.  The vote 
was 12 to 4 in favour of meandering the sidewalk. 
 



 

 

The developer has advised staff that he is not prepared to absorb the cost of relocating any of the 
street furniture. 

 

Conclusion 

Pursuant to Council direction a community meeting was held with respect to the location of the 
sidewalk on the east side of John Deisman Boulevard.  Residents from 16 of the 48 abutting 
homes attended the meeting.  Twelve residents would like the sidewalk to be meandered, 
however, there are a number of concerns with the feasibility of doing so as outlined in this report.  
Staff seek Council direction. 

Attachments 

1. Location Map 
2. February 12, 2001 Council Extract 

Report prepared by 

T. Ching, Development Engineer, Development Review, ext 8711 
B. Holly, Senior Manager Development/Transportation Engineering, ext 8250 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
FRANK MIELE      Bill Robinson, P. Eng. 
Commissioner of Development Services   Director of Engineering 
& Public Works 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


